Novémber 6, 2020

Dahlgren Township November 6, 2020 Special Meeting

The Dahlgren Township Board of Supervisors held a conference call for a special meeting. On the
conference call were Chairman Jeff Thompson, Supervisor Paul Modeen, Supervisor Mark Willems,
Treasurer Doran Brahee and Clerk Mary Olson.

Chairman Thompson called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m.

The reason for the conference call was to determine how to disperse the CARES Act money that the
Township received from the State of Minnesota. The discussion about giving it to the East Union
Elementary School and to the Carver and Cologne Fire Departments for COVID-19 related expenses.

e Supervisor Willems stated that the Township has multiple school districts, why give it to just one,
where the fire departments serve all residents and they should receive all the money.

* Supervisor Modeen stated that, yes, there are multiple districts, but the East Union School is
actually within the Township. He also stated that the East Union School tends to be on the bottom
of the list of getting supplies from the district.

o Chairman Thompson also stated that having a school within the Township does benefit all
residents. It does attract home buyers to the Township.

A motion was made by Chairman Thompson to disperse the CARES Act money as follows:

e Dahlgren Township Election Expenses $ 897.99
e East Union Elementary School $4.886.01
e Carver Fire Department $13,820.50
e Cologne Fire Department $13.820.50
Total $33,425.00

Mark Willems — No

Paul Modeen — Aye

Jeff Thompson — Aye
Motion passed 2 to 1.
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